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June 8, 2021 
 
 
 
The Salt Lake County Council 
2001 South State, N2200 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84190-1010 
 
Attn: Steve DeBry, Chair 
 
RE: Request by Utah Community Reinvestment Corporation to grant a personal property tax 
exemption as a charitable organization for the 2015-2019 tax years on personal property tax account 
156583 (Recommend grant)  
  
Council Members: 
 
The Property Tax Committee, at a meeting on May 20, 2021, considered a request to apply a personal 
property tax exemption as a charitable organization for the 2019 tax year on the above-mentioned 
account. The committee recommends the request be granted. 
 
In September 2020, the District Attorney granted a tax exemption for the 2020 tax year and referred 
the request for the 2015-2019 tax years to the Property Tax Committee for consideration. 
 
Based on the available evidence, the Committee recommends the Claimant’s request be granted for 
the 2017-2019 tax years. Tax years 2015-2016 are outside the limitations period. A refund of $2,451.06 is 
applicable along with any necessary adjustments for penalty and/or interest paid or accrued. The 
Treasurer’s office shall determine the final amount to be refunded.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brad Neff, Chair 
Property Tax Committee 

  
 
cc Rocky Mountain Community Reinvestment Corp 
 64 E. Winchester St. Suite 230 
 SLC, UT 84107 
  
  
cc Treasurer’s Office 
 Terrie Sherbon-Auditor’s Office 
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